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A religion class at Duke University's Osher Life Long Learning Institute will join with hundreds of congregations from 10 countries to discuss the compatibility of religion and science during the sixth annual Evolution Weekend Feb. 10-12.

Sponsored by the Clergy Letter Project, Evolution Weekend is designed to recognize that religion and science, two fields of critical importance to humans, should be seen as complementary rather than confrontational.

"Religious people from many diverse faith traditions and locations around the world understand that evolution is quite simply sound science; and for them, it does not in any way threaten, demean or diminish their faith in God," said Dr. Mark Rutledge, instructor in religion at Duke and the United Church of Christ minister to students. "In fact, for many, the wonders of science often enhance and deepen their awe and gratitude toward God."

During February, the Duke class will discuss selections from the book "Thank God for Evolution" by Michael Dowd and an article by Mark Rutledge "Science, Religion and Evolution."

The Clergy Letters urge school board members to preserve the integrity of the science curriculum by affirming the teaching of the theory of evolution as a core component of human knowledge.

They ask that "science remain science and that religion remain religion, two very different, but complementary, forms of truth."

